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        AUS     CAN     HKG     JPN     MEX     NZL     TRI     USA    

Master  4       0       1       1       1       2       0       12     

Higher  1       3       1       0       0       0       0       9      

Open    3       1       0       0       1       2       1       34     

Total   8       4       2       1       2       4       1       55     

% of Total 10.4    5.2     2.6     1.3     2.6     5.2     1.3     71.4   

International Correspondence Chess Federation
Office of the Zonal Director for North Atlantic Pacific Zone – Zone 3

GM Dr. Jason Bokar

103 Nightiingale Ln

Greenville, SC 29607 USA

Report of the North American Pacific Zone to the ICCF Congress, 2013
Krakow - Poland
Dear Colleagues,

It is my pleasure to report the activities of the North Atlantic Pacific Zone (NAPZ) since the 2012 congress held in Pretoria – South Africa.

Updates to the Zonal Leadership and Structure
In early 2013 we have added a new volunteer to our structure. Glen Shields has accepted the post of NAPZ Tournament Organizer. His help and leadership has been critical (and most welcome) in getting new events started in NAPZ, as will be discussed below.
Country Reports
USA National Federation Report:

The ICCF-US Board has made exceptional contributions this year.  Treasurer Tom Biedermann has taken on the added responsibility of processing all entries along with monthly financial reports.  Webmaster Dan Perry maintains an active website or ICCF-US activities, and an entry fee page.  Friendly Match Organizer Dennis Doren has started eight matches this year, details below.  Bob Rizzo continues his role of communicating announcements about new titles.  Emeritus members Kristo Miettinen and Franklin Campbell continue their roles as valued advisors, consultants, and TDs.
Eight Friendly Matches have started this year: Russia 81 boards, Australia/New Zealand 55, Cape Verde 15, Panama 12, Czech Republic 56, Portugal 27, The Netherlands 64 Norway 22.  Dennis Doren has put out three first class Friendly Match newsletters.
ICCF-US members are in several ICCF positions.  Glen Shields has volunteered to TO for NAPZ events, which have recently resumed after a long absence.  Dr. Jason Bokar is NAPZ Director, and Dr. Michael Millstone is ICCF General Secretary.  Dr. Carl Siefring, Tom Biedermann, and Tony Kain have volunteered to TD, and have been accepted into the TD mentoring program.
USCCC19 Final is nearing completion.  USCCC20 Semis started October 1, 2012.  Wolff Morrow volunteered to TO for USCCC events.

ICCF-US teams are competing in Olympiad 18 Final, Olympiad 19, Olympiad 16 Final and the 10th PanAmerican Team Championship.  

ICCF-US started our first ever invitational last year, the Walter Muir Memorial with 8 GMs of 15 players in Section A Category 13, and 15 players in Section B Category 7.  As it nears conclusion we are planning a second one, Dennis Doren to TO.
In the last eight months we have received 240 new player applications, 140 new members confirmed.  For 2012 ICCF-US accounted for 325 Direct Entries.  CCLA events accounted for 730 games on the ICCF server and USCF another 538.
Corky Schakel, USA NF Representative
Canadian (CCCA) National Federation Report:
CCCA has currently 125 members. The following is a brief snapshot of some of our member’s successes:

SIM Fabian Stanach won the CCCA-90 Invitational (2011-2013), an event that celebrated the 90th Anniversary of the founding of the CCCA. This event was played on the ICCF webserver.
The current CCCA Champion is Paul Morley of Ottawa, Ontatrio. He has clinched KE-68 (ICCF Webserver hosted), the 2012 Canadian CC Champion. 
SIM Dan Rotaru currently representing Canada in the 32nd WCCC Candidates (Section: WCCC32CT03)
Al Fichaud of Montréal, Québec Newest titled player for Canada, earning the IM title this year, and will be officially awarded the title at this year's Congress in Kracow, Poland.

Also, CCCA has been quite active in organizing ICCF events:

CCCA (Canada) Co-organizer of the Walter Muir Memorial (official start date:  2/15/2012)
CCCA will be organizing the upcoming 12th NAICCC/NAPZ Invitational Championship. 17 players will be in the field; Category VI. TD: IA, Ralph Marconi. 1st & 2nd place finishes advancing to the WCCC Semi-finals. The official Start Date is 1 July 2013, and this event will be played on the ICCF webserver.
Canada started two team friendlies in 2013: Against Italy 35 boards and against The Netherlands 50 boards.

Canada has teams competing in the 19th CC Olympiad Prelims, and 10th PanAm/TT.
Ralph Marconi, CCCA representative

Hong Kong National Federation Report:

We have just finished our 13th national championships to celebrate our club’s 10th anniversary, the winner is Allan Johnston. The next championships are going to be organized to start in the Autumn of this year. 
The Hong Kong Team is now playing in the Olympiad and few friendly matches against Norway, Spain and Romania. And some players are competing in some individual tournaments and some finished with excellent results, for example, IM James Henri won in the George Stibal ICCF Officials Diamond Jubilee and Daniel Lam won in a webserver Open.
The Correspondence Chess League of Australia (CCLA) 

The Correspondence Chess League of Australia (CCLA) is a body in transition. Today it has just under three hundred members. One-third play by postal mail, one third play by webserver and one third are inactive. We have started to promote ourselves better with a new logo and more advertising. We are gaining new (younger) members from the OTB chess community.
We are changing our events and rules to adapt to the modern world of internet chess. We have an updated website at www.ccla.net.au and our quarterly magazine, Australian Correspondence Chess Quarterly, is now available in electronic form as well as paper.
Our players are competing in all ICCF events, including the newly-reinstated NAPZ events. We continue to play regular Friendly Matches (often joint teams with New Zealand) and all potential opponents are welcomed. We have just started matches against Brazil, Netherlands and Italy. Further matches against Poland and Argentina are planned.
Preparations for the 2014 ICCF Congress in Sydney (to celebrate 85 years of CCLA) continue. The venue is booked and the Congress website will be up in a few months’ time. We have arranged for the aussie dollar to weaken to make the 2014 Congress more affordable to all our  ICCF visitors!
Brian Jones, CCLA NF Representative
NAPZ Class Events and Closing Remarks
As was promised at the congress in South Africa, NAPZ has made big strides to increase participation in Class events. We have been successful so far in starting 11 new events (3 Master Class, 2 Higher Class and 6 Open Class). The breakdown per participating country is shown below:
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While we are very happy to have so many events starting (and using Direct Entry), there is still work to be done – we hope to raise the interest even further. We have discussed a possible team event within the zone, and will report about this new possibility at a future date. However, I would like to thank specifically Glen Shields for all his work that he has done to get these events started. Without his help and determination we would be much further behind. Likewise we received a lot of help and guidance from our ICCF counterparts- particularly Austin Lockwood (help with web related work), and Ian Pheby for all the Direct Entry guidance!

I would also like to thank the National Federation representatives who have given a lot of useful advice and have helped greatly in formulating a plan forward for NAPZ. Likewise I would like to thank Ralph Marconi for his efforts in getting the 2013 NAICCC/NAPZ Championship organized. We hope to start that event in the near future.
